
BEECH CREEK BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 
February 4, 2020
7:00 p.m.


CALL TO ORDER: Meeting was called to order by President William Kessinger

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

ROLL CALL: Tim Bittner, Lynn Gray, Greg Small, Mike English, Tony Stopper, Melvin Coakley, also in attendance was Devon Bechdel, Susan Butler, Tiffany Bowmaster, Matt Boobar. Absent from meeting Craig Lindsey

REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM THE January MEETING: minutes will stand approved, voted unanimously 

REVIEW FINANCIAL STATEMENT:  The financial statement was unanimously approved on a motion made by Mike English and second by Greg Small, all in favor 

CITIZENS: 
Susan Butler, Tiffany Bowmaster, Matt Boobar were here to observe for their Leadership Clinton County class.

MAYOR: 
Mayor Coakley stated his grandson will be doing community service in the borough. The Clinton County Borough Association Dinner will be held on April 14th, Mayor Coakley stated we needed to decide tonight what we are doing. Lynn Gray stated Joe Scott would be available to be our speaker. Tim Bittner made a motion to have the Friendship Community Center cater the event at the FCC, Mike English second the motion, all in favor. Secretary will send out invitations. Mayor Coakley will make the arrangements for the dinner. Mayor Coakley stated this event is for spouses and BC boro employees if they want to attend. Bill Kessinger stated he will go around to local businesses and see about getting gift cards for door prizes to promote the business’s we have in Beech Creek.  

STREETS:  
Nothing

VEHICLE:  
	Devon Bechdel stated the Chevy S10 needs lens on both taillights replaced. Council approved this purchase. 
 
RECREATION:
Devon Bechdel stated they are getting prices to fix the drainage issue at the playground and cost of small pebble stones to use instead of mulch.

BUILDING: 
Devon Bechdel stated they got quotes on putting a tarp over the salt shed to help alleviate the weather from making it hard. The cost would be between $125-$150. Tim Bittner made a motion to allow the employees to purchase the tarp, Lynn Gray second the motion, all in favor. Mayor Coakley stated he had a call about the flagpole being bent. Devon stated they will look at it.


EMPLOYEE RELATIONS: 
Mike English asked how Devon was doing and if there were any issues. Devon stated he was doing fine and there were no issues. Secretary stated there were no issues that she was aware of.

OLD BUSINESS: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Lynn Gray read a list of things to send to General Code regarding the codification. Council added a few. Lynn will email General Code. Secretary stated that at the Authority meeting they are going to offer Duane Kleckner a settlement offer hoping to be split 3 ways. Mike English made a motion for boro to pay a 1/3 of the settlement if Duane accepts, Greg Small second the motion, all in favor. Lynn Gray stated she sent an email to the Principal and Guidance Counselors at the high school asking them to share with any BC student about the JR Council. 

WATER/SEWER UPDATE:
Secretary stated there was nothing to report.

NEW BUSINESS:
Lynn Gray stated Joe Scott will be attending the meeting in March to discuss pension for employees. Secretary stated that Greg Dwulet will be retiring, and we need to find another CPA as soon as possible. Secretary had quotes from 2 local CPA’s Aro & Company and Lea Ann Plessinger. After discussion Tim Bittner made a motion to accept Aro & Company’s offer, Lynn Gray second the motion, all in favor. Secretary will call Aro & Company. Secretary asked Council if she could pay Pat McGhee’s bill out of Street Fund and then make payments back to Street Fund so Pat could be paid. Tim Bittner made a motion to allow secretary to pay invoice from Street Fund, Greg Small second the motion, all in favor.
Lynn Gray asked when Spring Clean up Day would be. After discussion it was tentatively scheduled for May 9th we need to see if both employees are available first.

CORRESPONDENCE & INSURANCE:
Ryan Young – asking for donation to help with his SR. Project. Bill Kessinger stated council decided years ago they cannot use taxpayer’s money to donate to individuals or groups. 
Tractor Pulling request for donation. Bill Kessinger stated same rule applies to this group. 

BILLS DUE:  
Greg Small made a motion to pay the bills, Tim Bittner second the motion, all in favor

Meeting adjourned at 7:40

Respectfully Submitted, 
Roni Roan, Secretary
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